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You’ve heard of the word pentagon 
(a geometrical figure, and the                          five-
five-sided building in Washington,                             
D.C.).  And you are familiar with                          
the word Pentateuch (the literary description of the 
first five books of the Bible).  Plus you’ve probably 
encountered words like pentagram and pentameter 
(as in “iambic pentameter,” which you learned 
about in English class). 

The “penta” word important to the church calendar 
is the word Pentecost.  It literally means “the fiftieth 
day” and is always celebrated fifty days after 
Easter Sunday (counting Easter).  This year 
Pentecost falls on May 15. 

Pentecost is also the Greek name for the Hebrew 
“Shavuot,” meaning “weeks.”  It celebrates the 
Jewish Feast of Weeks, a commemoration of 
Moses receiving the Ten Commandments on Mt. 
Sinai.  The feast is also known as White Sunday, 
or “Whitsunday,” a word some of us older 
Christians may remember hearing in church. 

The key for us contemporary Christians is that the 
Feast of Weeks, or Pentecost, was the setting for 
the descent of the Holy Spirit upon the followers of 
Jesus, according to the Book of Acts, chapter 2.  
(Now you can understand why Pentecostals call 
themselves by that name, because of their 
emphasis on the power of the Holy Spirit.)  Since 
we all believe that the church is illumined by the 
Holy Spirit, Pentecost is often described by 
Christians as “the birthday of the church.” 

I want to suggest, however, that the “birthday” of 
the church happens everyday that you and I allow 
the Spirit of God to reign in our hearts and give 
direction to our actions.  It is not so much a 
corporate event as it is a personal one.  Of course, 
we come together every Sunday to witness to our 
reliance upon the Holy Spirit as the body of Christ.  
But that leaves six other days of the week that we 
must individually find inspiration and guidance from 

that same Spirit!  That leaves a lot of time for our 
own initiative to seek the empowerment of the 
Spirit.  How do we do it? 

Traditionally such seeking has taken the form of 
spiritual practices or disciplines that make room 
for the influence of God’s Spirit on our lives.  
Examples of these practices include the 
disciplines of:  

·  Solitude 
·  Simplicity 
·  Service 
·  Meditation 
·  Fasting 
·  Hospitality 
·  Sacrifice 

Let me encourage you to choose one of the 
disciplines from this list.  Then trust the Spirit to 
guide you in how to employ it during the next 
week.  If you’re a journaler, then journal your 
experience.  If it’s a good experience, choose 
another discipline for the following week until we 
get to Pentecost.  Perhaps you might even like to 
share the result with the rest of us in Sunday 
worship, if you like.  One person’s discipline can 
be helpful to another person’s spiritual growth! 

On Pentecost Sunday, (and Trinity Sunday, the 
following week), I’ll be leading a two-part sermon 
series on “Joel: Prophet of Promise.”  It was Joel 
whom the gospel writer Luke quotes on the day of 
Pentecost in Acts 2: 17-21.  We’ll be looking at 
parallels between the Old Testament and the New 
and, of course, be celebrating in the Spirit! 

Hope to see you there, 

 

  

 

Dr. B 
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�At its April meeting, Session: 

 

·  Heard an update on the good participation and positive feedback for the “Dinner for Six” small 
group fellowship dinners.  The program will continue on a regular basis, dinner to be 
scheduled quarterly.   

·  Heard a report from the Pastor about ideas for possible joint activities with the Llamada Final 
congregation. 

·  Heard a report from the Treasurer regarding the financial statements and activities. 

·  Heard about plans for the Weekend of Caring on April 23 – 24.  The HEAL Showers of 
Blessing shower trailer supporting homeless people in Goleta and Santa Barbara is included 
in events on both days. 

·  Approved an update to the St. Andrew’s Memorial Service information letter. 

·  Approved the Pastors’ vacation, study leave, and sermon planning schedule as follows:  
Vacation:  March 28-April 3, May 20, July 18-24, post-Christmas week, (dates to be 
determined.)  Study Leave:  April 4-10, July 4-10.  Sermon Planning:  July 11-17. 

·  Designated Session members Sandy Thoits and Karen Noffz to be nominated to be elected to 
the 2016-17 Nominating Committee.  The election will take place at the Congregational 
Meeting on May 22, 2016. 

 

Sandy Thoits, Clerk of Session 
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Our Mission Statement 

We worship Jesus Christ together consistent with Reformed/Presbyterian tradition, while: 

�  Learning God’s Word and spreading the Gospel 
�  Supporting each member of our Church family 
�  Caring for others through mission and service throughout our community and the world 
�  Openly affirming all forms of diversity in leadership, worship and ministry 

 

Our Vision Statement  

As God calls us and equips us by the Holy Spirit, we strive to: 

�  Be a loving, connected family-in-faith of all ages  
�  Affirm Christ’s teaching as the source of spiritual nourishment  
�  Grow in discipleship, leadership and service  
�  Share the joy of God’s love with all                                  �
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Jesus said, “Where two or three are gathered in my name,  

I am there among them.” Matthew 18: 19-20 

What are Triads at St. Andrew’s? 

�  Small groups of three women or three men joining together for fellowship, friendship and 
growing in faith and service. 

 
�  Triad members care for each other, learn together and cultivate a closer relationship with 

Christ through the Holy Spirit.   
 

�  Starting or joining a triad provides a good opportunity to meet and get to know new people.   
 

�  Triads are easy to form and are flexible to the needs and schedules of each member.  You 
can sign up to start your own Triad or to be part of a Triad. 
 

�  Triads typically meet monthly for Bible study and fellowship.  Suggestions for study materials will be provided. 
 

Sign up today !   
 
Contact:  Sandy Thoits, standrewsclerk@gmail.com or call the church office 
 

 
St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 
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The Novel Book Group is reading 
"The Room," by Jonas Karlsson for 
our meeting on May 14, 2016.  We 
meet in the Crawford Library at 
10:00 a.m.  Linda Gunther will be 
leading the discussion.�
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Presbytery Meeting Dates for 2016 
Saturday, May 21 – Newbury Park 
Saturday, September 24 –  
   1st Pres San Luis Obispo 
Tuesday, November 15 –  
    1st Pres SB 
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CHRIST’S GRACE TO SINNERS 
 
“For I did not come to call the righteous, but sinners, to 
repentance.”   (Matthew 9:13) 
 
Jesus’ ancestry may surprise you.  His genealogy 
includes some names you might be shocked to find in 
the royal line of the King of Kings.  Four women in 
particular stand out.  Not only is it unusual to find women 
listed in a Hebrew genealogy, but these women are 
particularly noteworthy because they contrast so 
dramatically with the absolute purity and righteousness 
of God’s Anointed One.  All of them were outcasts, yet 
made it into Jesus’ family album. 
They are a strong assurance of God’s grace to sinners 
like us. 
 
From: Truth for Today by John MacArthur 
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St. Andrew’s Sunday service just keeps getting 
better. The choir, the children, the worship service 
and the messages are so beautiful. Would you 
take a minute and invite a friend to join you next 
Sunday or one of the upcoming Sundays? The 
9:30a.m. service is just a perfect way to re-new 
friendships and get the message that you care 
about your friends. You might even offer to give 
them a ride to St. Andrew’s. 
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The 13th Month Campaign from Session 
requests that you add an extra payment to your 
monthly 2016 pledge (or regular giving) to help 
erase the 2016 deficit budget.  Please 
prayerfully consider writing  a “13th month” 
check to St. Andrew’s for the amount you 
pledge/give per month.  Return your check to 
the church in the Sunday worship offering, or by 
mail to the church office. 
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THANKS TO LEADERS  

Renee McPherson, Dana Monk,          
Michelle Hertig and Stacey Voigt 
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Coming Up  

May Schedule  
 
-  Sunday, May 1 – 3:00 – 6:00PM Road Rally. Adventure and more.  
-  Sunday, May 8 – Mother’s Day. No PYF 
-  Saturday, May 14 – Sunday, May 15 – Lock In at church. 
-  Sunday, May 22 – 6:00 – 8:00PM. PYF at Church 
-  Sunday, May 29 – Memorial Day Weekend. No PYF. 

The PYF SignUpGenius is now active.  Parents and yo uth – This is the link to go to sign up, bring 
dinner, chaperone, or lead a group activity: http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0a49abad2aa46-
pyfwinterspring 

Hello all! 
  
For those who have not yet met me, my name is Renée McPherson and I am excited to be your 
new Youth Intern! I am from Santa Clarita, CA and I am in my first year studying Actuarial 
Science at UC Santa Barbara. I grew up in a Presbyterian Church, and being the daughter of a 
youth and outreach elder, I have been involved in youth ministry since I was a child myself. I love 
working with the youth as each and every one of the youth I meet are different and unique, and 
they each have so much potential to change the world. I hope to be able to help guide them in 
their journey to adulthood, and I am fully invested in the futures of the those I have met, and have 
yet to meet.  
My first few weeks here have already been quite exciting. After a relaxing Spring Break, we got to 
spend a weekend on our retreat at Oak Creek Ranch! The weekend was full of games and fun 
with our middle schoolers and some friends, as well as delicious food provided by our adult 
chaperones. We learned about some of each other’s hidden talents, and spent some time talking 
about what it means to be a disciple, in preparation for Youth Sunday the following week. 
Youth Sunday was a huge success, as James Padden-Rubin and Shelby Malengo got to ask 
some of the other youth members questions about becoming disciples as they were confirmed, 
and warmly welcomed into our congregation.  
The next week, we had our regular PYF and had a delicious dinner, and then played a game of 
“Celebrity.”  We also talked about the future of PYF and came up with some great ideas for the 
summer. 
I am excited to be a part of this family and cannot wait to see what the future holds! 

God bless, Renée McPherson 
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St. Andrew’s Preschool is looking to have a few changes.  Christi Phreaner, our teacher for 15 
years at our preschool, is ending her journey here and moving on to the school district.  Christi 
has been my partner and has been instrumental in making our school a special place to learn, 
and grow for our children and their families.  I will miss her and her amazing ideas and loving 
ways with the children. 

We have hired a new teacher, Patti Alegria, and she will be our new teacher starting in 
September.  She has already been a part of our curriculum as she has been our Spanish 
Teacher for 10 years.  God led me to ask if she would be interested in the position at our school 
and she was so excited for the opportunity.   

We are exited to build a new partnership and continue to make our preschool a creative and 
nurturing environment. 

Cindy Oliver 
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St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 

Dr. Brett Becker, Pastor 

4575 Auhay Drive 

Santa Barbara, CA 93110 

Phone:  805-967-6327 

Fax: 805-967-9530 

Web: www.standrewspcusa.org  

Facebook:  
www.facebook.com/standrewssb  

 


